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City of Dania Beach
                                     FLORIDA
March 26, 2014

The Honorable Barbara Sharief

Mayor of Broward County

115 S. Andrews Avenue,

Fort Lauderdale, Florida  33301

Dear Mayor Sharief:

As Broward County continues to consider a new agreement with the Florida Panthers’ ownership, I would like to take this opportunity to bring this matter of great importance and concern of the City’s to your attention. 

According to the Broward County’s Records, Taxes and Treasury Division, only Fort Lauderdale and Hollywood produce more tourist development tax revenues for Broward County than Dania Beach. Our key location with the airport, seaport and beaches provides numerous opportunities for tourist related attractions, services and activities. The projects and programs funded with tourist tax revenues are important and necessary for Dania Beach to continue to promote and support tourism in Broward County.  Any new agreement with the Florida Panthers that includes additional tax benefits for the Panthers from tourist tax dollars will compromise the funding of the projects and programs already needed to support tourism in our City and Broward County.  

As a participant in Broward County’s Shore Erosion Control Program, the City of Dania Beach is committed to the maintenance and rehabilitation of our severely eroding coastline.  I hope that you will agree that our beaches are essential to the County’s tourism industry; and furthermore that it is critical to maintain the funding from the tourist development tax revenues to ensure implementation of this most important program. We all share a commitment to our residents and tourists that any new agreement with the Florida Panthers should not reduce or limit our ability to adequately fund the protection and re-nourishment our beaches.
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The City of Dania Beach would object to any re-programing of tourist tax development revenues to the BB&T Center without providing adequate and secured replacement revenues for the Shore Erosion Control Program and other related tourist development programs and projects.

Additional concern for the City of Dania Beach is the potential development of a casino-hotel at the BB&T Center that has been proposed by the Florida Panther’s ownership.  The development of this casino would be detrimental to the success of the City’s new and long-awaited redevelopment of the Dania Jai Alai property.  The success of the new Dania Jai Alai will be important to residents and visitors of Broward County.  The development of a casino at the BB&T property or the transfer of Dania Jai Alai gaming license would also be objected to by the City of Dania Beach.
Thank you for your additional consideration on this important matter.  Please do not hesitate to contact me at 954-854-2044 if you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter further.

Best regards,
Walter Duke, Mayor
City of Dania Beach
CD-14-118
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Vice Mayor Tim Ryan, District 7
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